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QC Professional Development Incentives – Title 22 and Head Start (Non-Title V*) Sites
Quality Counts (QC) provides financial incentives** to encourage and support early care and education professionals to continue their learning and education. Center and family child care staff are eligible to receive an annual $350 Professional Development (PD) stipend for the completion of 21 hours of professional development (maximum 1 stipend per year). Additionally, Quality Improvement Grant funds can be used to reimburse the site for staff coursework and training costs, and release time to attend PD or coaching/consultation meetings. 
QC Participants are encouraged to attend trainings on the QC Professional Development Plan, as these free trainings align with the California Framework and Pathways to Quality. All PD must relate to the site’s Quality Improvement Plan (QIP) in order to be eligible for stipends or grants. If you have questions about eligible PD activities for the grant or stipend, please contact Zakir Parpia at zparpia@calsac.org  prior to completing the PD activity. 
$350 Annual PD Stipend for Title 22 and Head Start sites

The QC annual PD stipend that is distributed by California School-Age Consortium (CalSAC) is available to reward teaching staff at non-Title V centers and family child care homes for hours of PD completed. Please refer to the frequently asked questions below for further information.

When can I receive my PD stipend? 
The stipends are disbursed once per fiscal year (FY). All hours for each fiscal year must be earned between July 1st and June 30th of that FY in order to count towards the PD stipend. It can take up to 8 weeks upon CalSAC receipt of the stipend form to review, approve and process stipend forms for payment. (Please see attached Professional Development Tracking Form that must be used to track completion of PD.)
What do I need to submit to receive my PD stipend?

QC participants must submit the Professional Development Tracking Form and the Professional Development Self-Certification Form by June 30th of the fiscal year in which the stipend is being requested. Staff should retain all verifying documentation for their personal records and rating purposes but do NOT need to submit these documents to CalSAC. All stipend requests are subject to approval by CalSAC staff. Please note: all QC participants MUST have a Workforce Registry ID number in order to apply for a PD stipend this year. Next year, a completed Workforce Registry profile will be required.
How do I get a Workforce Registry ID number or complete my Registry Profile?

Anna Miera at the Alameda County Early Care and Education program is available to support you with the process. She can help with the technical aspects of registering, scanning, and uploading documentation and she can also shed light on the overall system and respond to any questions or concerns. Please contact her at anna.miera@acgov.org with questions or to schedule time for support.

*All Title V site staff must submit their AB212 Staff Agreements annually to be eligible for the PD stipend. Please contact Angela Cabrera at Angela.Cabrera@acgov.org or 510 208 9722 for information about the QC PD stipend if you are employed at a Title V site.
**Please note that incentive policies, amounts and availability are subject to change due to availability of funding. 

Can teachers or FCC aides/assistants receive the QC $350 PD stipend?

Yes, teacher and FCC aides/assistants can receive the PD stipend if the topic and format is consistent with the site’s QIP and the improvement of a tier element. For example, a teacher aide may take coursework to obtain a teacher permit to help with teacher-child ratio, participate in a training to improve CLASS or ERS scores, or attend a training about developmental screening if the site has set a goal for the related element. 
Can a teacher or FCC assistant who is new to a site receive the QC stipend? 

Yes, given the same parameters as above. 
Can I receive two stipends ($700) for completing 42 hours or more of PD in one year? 

No, QC participants will receive only one stipend in the amount of $350 per year. 
Can PD hours that were completed before the teacher was hired at the QC site be accepted? 

Yes, if the PD was completed during the eligible time period AND also relates to the site’s QIP. 

Will these PD hours count toward the 21 hours of Professional Growth (PG) for the Child Development (CD) Permit renewal/upgrade?
Please consult with your Professional Growth Advisor to determine whether or not the hours will count toward your PG hours for the CD Permit. The QC program does not make decisions about the CD Permit or PG hours; however, the coach/consultant can verify that a specified activity took place on a given date and time if you are keeping track of these hours. 

Center staff: Does the time teachers spend meeting with QC coaches or consultants count toward PD for the QC stipend?

No.

FCC providers and assistants: Does time spent in the FCC Learning Communities count toward PD for the QC stipend?

Yes.

Title V sites only: Will teachers receive both the “AB212” and QC $350 stipend for completing 21 hours of PD? 

No, teachers at Title V sites will receive the $350 PD stipend through the AB212 program, also administered through CalSAC. Staff who agreed to participate in the AB212 program should submit their proof of 21 hours of PD to their AB212 Program Manager.
Use of Quality Improvement grant for PD Costs

Quality Counts sites are eligible for Quality Improvement Grant funds that can be used to reimburse the site/FCC program for professional development costs related to the QIP. Eligible professional development activities include trainings or workshops on the QC PD Plan, coursework, and release time for staff to attend the PD activity. It is strongly recommended that the site pays for all PD costs; the grant check is made to the child care program, and will not to be made to individual staff members. 

Can the Quality Improvement Grant be used for teacher aides/assistants’ PD since their educational qualifications are not reviewed for the QC Portfolio?

Yes, grant funds can be used to reimburse the site for the cost of teacher aide/assistant PD if the topic is consistent with the site’s QIP.
Can the site use grant funds to reimburse staff for the cost of PD?
It is strongly recommended that the center pay for the course or training and then submit the receipt with the grant application. If a staff member pays the cost of PD, it is the site’s responsibility to reimburse staff; the grant check is made out to the site. 
Can grant funds be used to pay for travel, lodging and food costs to attend PD (such as conferences, trainings)?

No, grant funds cannot be used to cover such costs. Grant funds can only be used to reimburse the registration fees to attend a PD activity. 
What verification will be required that PD was completed? 

The Professional Development Tracking Form can be used to track and submit proof of individual PD hours for the grant and the stipend. The tracking form MUST be accompanied by the Professional Development Self-Certification Form which allows each individual staff person to self-certify completion of the required PD hours. These documents can also be used for the 2-year post rating. The director is responsible for keeping a file of each staff’s PD documents and verification to submit for the grant and 2-year re-rating. Each individual staff member is also encouraged to keep all documents to verify participation in PD (e.g. certificates, transcripts, tracking form). CalSAC staff will review all forms before approving the stipend or use of grant funds for PD. 
Can grant funds be used to reimburse for the cost of a sub/floater so that classrooms teachers can observe another child care program?

Yes, as long as the observation is arranged by QC Staff and the QC staff accompanies the staff during the observation. Teachers must also complete the Observation Reflection Questions form to discuss during coaching. The QC Coach/Consultant must sign off that the observation took place, and the site must submit verification of payment for a sub/floater during the time of the observation. 
Additional Supports
Information about additional professional development supports available to early care and education professionals pursuing or seeking to obtain Child Development Permit can be found at the Child Development Training Consortium (CDTC) website: http://www.childdevelopment.org/cs/cdtc/print/htdocs/home.htm. 
Select “Early Childhood Education (ECE) Student Career and Education Program” for further information about the possibility of financial support to complete ECE/CD coursework at a participating community college. Please note that coursework costs that have been reimbursed by CDTC cannot be reimbursed using QC Quality Improvement Grant funds and hours CANNOT be submitted for PD hours for the QC PD stipend. 
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